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PHOTO: Ontario Bay Bus from the Tim Lawton collection

Great photos like this one will be included in the fully illustrated Sandy Pond Memories II book. In an article written by Mrs. Carrie Smith for the Centennial Souvenir History of Sandy Creek, New York 1825-1925 Smith writes, “The above is a name familiar to nearly every inhabitant of New York State. Formerly known as “The North Pond,” the appellation, “Ontario Bay” was later given this body of water. Quite a number now living can remember when a family picnic at the “Lake” was an occasion long to be remembered and one spending the day there would, with the exception, perhaps, of Eugene Bartlett or Uncle George Best, many time, come in contact with no one except their immediate party. For twenty-five cents a boat could be secured of Reynolds, Best or Bartlett which could be used the entire day. Such conditions, however do not exist today as Ontario Bay has developed into one of the most popular summer resorts in New York State and is visited by thousands of people every year, who came to enjoy the fishing, boating and bathing which are possible there.”

Research on the Sandy Pond Memories II book is going very well. There is still time to send your photos, stories or memories and I encourage you to do so. This book and the first book in the cemetery book series will go on sale this year and the proceeds will aid in the purchase of the Austen Hall panels.

In some cases it is necessary to purchase items of historical significance for the town and village archives and Sally Turo is spear heading the donation drive to purchase and preserve these panels, your support is appreciated. Contact Sally, any town board member, town supervisor or my office for more information. 

Cemetery 101: Country Cemeteries are the ones we see as we drive along the highways of America. Sometimes they are on the edge of town; sometimes they are within a mile or two of towns. When possible these cemeteries were set upon a hill to protect the graves from floods. They are usually not very large, making them easy to search and they often contain homemade markers. 

The “Korean War” book is being researched now. The service dates covered in this book are September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. We continue with a list of soldiers we need information on: Chester D. Rudd, Floyd R. Rudd, Franklin Rudd, Jonathan J. Rudd, Robert Rudd, Roy Salisbury, William Salisbury, John O. Sayler, Frederick Schweizer, George R. Scott, Leo J. Scott and Thomas R. Seifert. Norm Widrig and Phyllis LeBeau are helping with the research but we are researching 231 men and need help in locating these veterans or a family member of a veteran to get more information. It is so important that we have a photo of the soldier and his service dates. Please contact me if you can help.

The photo in the April 11, 2006 column has brought in several guesses as to the location of this building. The initial guesses were Mexico Point and Selkirk so I sent a copy of the photo to several historians and they agreed it was neither place. Ruth (Gedney) Magilone called and said she went to dances at this place in Pierrepont Manor in the 1940s. Several more guesses have come in and I will keep you updated as each is investigated.

A committee is working on plans for Heritage Day and the 149th Oswego County Fair display. The fair opens Thursday, June 29 and closes Tuesday, July 4th and Heritage Day will be held at the end of August.

We are entering the time of year when researchers travel to different areas to research and I welcome the opportunity to showcase the work that has been accomplished at the History Center and help them with family research. Since I became historian in 2001, I have been available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. 

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com/ 

Charlene

